
 
 

 

St Alban’s C of E Academy Newsletter 

Spring Term: Friday 20th January 2023  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important Dates 

 
31st January- puppet workshops for 

EYFS and Y1. 

 

 3rd February Traditional fairy tales 

stay and play for EYFS 

 

 Monday 6th February- Phonics stay 

and play for EYFS. 

 

 Wednesday 8th February – Year 6 trip 

to Carding Mill Valley 

 

 Monday 13th February – EYFS trip to 

Lower Drayton Farm 

 

 Half Term- Monday 20th-24th February 

 

 27th February- inset day (school 

closed) 

 

 2nd March World Book Day 

 

 8th March Y5 provision date for Space 

Centre trip 

 

 Friday 31st March- End of term 

 

Summer Term 

Monday 17th April 2023 to Friday 26th 

May 2023 

Monday 1st May - May Day Bank 

Holiday 

Monday 29th May 2023 to Friday 2nd 

June 2023 – Half Term Break 

Monday 5th June 2023 to Wednesday 

26th July 2023 

 

 

 

 

 

Safeguarding: If you have any safeguarding concerns, you can contact MASH on: 01902 555392 (9am –5pm). Out of office 

hours contact the emergency duty team on 01902 552999 or in an emergency call 999. Alternatively, you can call Child 

Line on 0800 1111 or email them by visiting www.childline.org. However, please feel free to come and speak to either Mrs 

Robinson, Mrs Abbiss, or Mrs Headland. We will always listen and try to help. 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

 

We’ve certainly had a very busy couple of weeks. As you 

know we welcomed the Ofsted inspectors into school last 

week. The staff have been working incredibly hard in 

making positive improvements to the school and we are 

looking forward to sharing the report with you once it has 

been published. Thank you to everyone who completed the 

questionnaires, your views are important.  

The children were very excited about the snow this week. 

It was great seeing them having so much fun. We started 

lessons a little later so they could have the chance to 

enjoy it!  I would like to thank our caretaker for getting 

up so early to clear paths and make the school safe for 

us. Teachers also helped as soon as they arrived. We have 

a great team here! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I’m delighted to be getting to know the children. It’s been 

a joy welcoming the children into my office when they are 

proud of their work. I love seeing their beaming smiles! 

Thank you also to the parents who came to our coffee 

morning this week and I hope we can welcome more next 

time.  

Mrs Joanne Robinson 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursey: This week Ajooni has been showing 

our perseverance value by learning to write 

her name. She is becoming very independent 

in her name writing! 

Reception: The children have been designing 

and creating rockets during enhanced 

provision this week. They have made some 

amazing designs! 

Year 2: Lana is beginning to use sources 

of evidence to identify the impact that 

the Great Fire of London had. 

 

Year 1: Philip has been selected for his 

determination to improve his letter 

formation. 

 

We are very proud of our children and 

how hard they work and persevere. 

Please enjoy looking at their work and 

celebrating their achievements!  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5: Georgia has been practising 

clay modelling techniques of a statue 

of Zeus. It’s an excellent likeness- 

Well done Georgia! 

Year 3: Jacob has created a wonderful 

edit to his first draft of his diary 

entry. He has achieved his mechanical 

pencil because his handwriting has 

improved greatly. Well done! 

 

Year 6: have been looking at persuasive 

writing to craft a job advert for a new 

Defence Against the Dark Arts teacher at 

Hogwarts. On Tuesday, the children wrote an 

introduction using rhetorical questions and 

hyperbole to hook the reader. This is 

Navpreet's example, where she has shown 

perseverance by self-correcting her learning 

throughout! 

 

Year 4: Taylor has persevered with 

his maths work when using the 

column method to add.  

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

We are also extremely proud of Henrique in Year 3. He attended a 

very special ceremony in Stafford earlier this month and was 

awarded the Golden Ticket! He was the only child in 

Wolverhampton to receive this amazing prize, so we are incredibly 

proud of his amazing achievement. Well Done Henrique! 


